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August was a doozy. So may of us stayed glued to the 

television as we watched Hurricane Harvey roll towards 

through the coast, towards San Antonio, and then turn to 

slam into Houston. Rockport, Port Aransas, Beaumont, 

Galveston, Houston? cities filled with our families, friends, 

colleagues, and memories. It is hard not to feel dumbstruck 

when faced with the scope of devastation facing these 

communities. Watching our state and country come together 

to aid these communities has been incredibly moving.  Those 

more versed in disaster response have gathered many links 

to organizations to which you can give your time or 

resources. We have organized some of those below for your 

easy reference.

We are hosting a diaper drive at today?s luncheon. Bring 

diapers, wipes, pull-ups, formula, new or gently used baby 

clothes and blankets. Can?t make the luncheon, but want to 

give? Click here. In closing, the best advice I have heard is 

give now and give later.  We have a long road ahead. 

Resources on page 20. 
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San Ant onio Paralegal Associat ion

Cookbook - Call for  Recipes 
The San Antonio Paralegal 

Association (SAPA) is publishing a 

cookbook! We are currently collecting 

recipes from kitchen savvy people in 

our legal community like YOU!  So, if 

you?re a paralegal, legal assistant, 

legal secretary, legal administrator, 

attorney, judge, court clerk, court 

reporter ?  here?s your opportunity to 

share your recipe with our legal 

community. We are looking for 

recipes in the following categories: 

Appetizers, Salads, Entrees, Side 

Dishes, Desserts, Cocktails, and 

Entertainment Ideas. 

To submit YOUR recipe, please send it 

to: SAPAcookbook@gmail.com.  When 

submitting your recipe, please include 

your first and last name, your tit le (if 

you?d like), and a short blurb about 

the recipe. If possible, please also 

submit a photo of you and/or your 

recipe. Deadline for recipe 

submissions is September 8, 2017. 

Our goal is to have the cookbook 

printed and ready for sale at the San 

Antonio Paralegal Day in October.  

The SAPA cookbook will make a great 

gift and we hope that it will bring the 

legal community together. We are 

beyond excited for our first SAPA 

cookbook and hope you are too!!

Welcom e New Mem bers!
- Brittany Box, Lotz & Associates, PC 

- Delilah Lorenz Evans 

- Beth Ann Falcon, Keller Williams Realty - Legacy 

- Jasmine Grant, Davis, Cedillo & Mendoza, Inc. 



You're Invited!
Aut um n Af fair  Kick  Of f  Par t y

Sept em ber  7, 2017

Host ed at  t he Hom e of  Pat r icia Diaz Dennis
Patricia Diaz Dennis, 2000 Belva Lockwood Award 

Recipient, is graciously opening her home and hosting a 
Stella & Dot party by Marissa Helm, 2015 Bexar County 
Women's Bar Past President. You will have a chance to see, 
try on and purchase your favorite pieces from Stella & Dot 's 
current line. Marissa will be donating a portion of the 
proceeds directly to Autumn Affair and our beneficiary.  Bring 
along a restaurant gift card to help out the Autumn Affair 
Silent Action!  

Can't make it and still want to shop? Click on the star below!

Thanks to Preferred Counsel for 

sponsoring the food and drinks!

September 7, 20176 p.m. to 8 p.m.
Click here for address!

https://www.stelladot.com/marissahelm
https://www.stelladot.com/ts/02ku6
https://www.stelladot.com/ts/02ku6
https://www.stelladot.com/ts/02ku6
https://www.stelladot.com/ts/02ku6


 

 Honor ing t he Aut um n Af fair  Benef iciary

Sept ember  Lunch eo n

Please join us at noon on Tuesday, Sept em ber  5t h  at Club 
Giraud as we welcome this year 's Autumn Affair beneficiary, 
THRU Project . You don't want to miss this opportunity to learn 
about the amazing impact THRU Project has on the foster 
youth in our community.

BCWB m em bers w il l  have t he oppor t unit y t o w r it e a card 
for  THRU Project  yout h m ent ees at  t h is luncheon, so be 
sure t o st op by  t he regist rat ion t able t o get  your  card! 

 Cl ick  HERE to
Register Now !

For more information, contact luncheons@bexarcountywomensbar.org or visit 
our website.

https://bexarcountywomensbar.org/event-2521451




BCWB is heading to the wild west for 

a girls' only skeet shoot!  Never shot 

skeet before? Not a problem! 

Join us on Sept em ber  28t h at  t he 

San Ant onio Gun Club f rom  5:30 

p.m . unt i l  7:30 p.m . The event fee is 

$60 for members and $70 for 

non-members, which includes field 

rental, instruction, and shells.  There 

will also be lite bites, wine and beer. 

Limited space available! RSVP by 

Sept em ber  14 by cl ick ing t he l ink  

or  em ail ing Br it t any Weil at  

bm weil@csg-law.com . 

REGISTER NOW! 

If you need to cancel, please do so by 

no later than September 21. 

Cancellat ions received af t er  

Sept em ber  21 w il l  be 

NONREFUNDABLE as BCWB w il l  be 

required t o pay t he San Ant onio 

Gun Club in advance. 

Have questions? Email Brittany Weil 

at bmweil@csg-law.com 

http://bexarcountywomensbar.org/EmailTracker/LinkTracker.ashx?linkAndRecipientCode=Nb1EuFHm3sn3R98Y6F%2f2vX49MeSZdRWsGnU35djUj12315tGijbSRFIaOl07QrI6hI1%2bISng6gqsPO6Yej2OTKjV8DQ8ituKntwHlUshUZE%3d
http://bexarcountywomensbar.org/EmailTracker/LinkTracker.ashx?linkAndRecipientCode=Nb1EuFHm3sn3R98Y6F%2f2vX49MeSZdRWsGnU35djUj12315tGijbSRFIaOl07QrI6hI1%2bISng6gqsPO6Yej2OTKjV8DQ8ituKntwHlUshUZE%3d
http://bexarcountywomensbar.org/EmailTracker/LinkTracker.ashx?linkAndRecipientCode=Nb1EuFHm3sn3R98Y6F%2f2vX49MeSZdRWsGnU35djUj12315tGijbSRFIaOl07QrI6hI1%2bISng6gqsPO6Yej2OTKjV8DQ8ituKntwHlUshUZE%3d


SAV E T H E DAT E

Aut um n Af fair  - Oct ober  19, 2017

"A Night  of  Hollywood Glam our "





Legal organizations, please join the 

St. Mary?s University School of Law 

in carrying your organization's 

banner at the  65t h Annual Red 

Mass, A legacy of  fait h and law   

St. Mary's Law and the Catholic 

Lawyers' Guild of San Antonio invite 

you to select a representative from 

your legal organization to carry a 

banner into San Fernando 

Cathedral in the 2017 Red Mass 

procession. The Most Rev. Gustavo 

García-Siller, M.Sp.S., Archbishop of 

San Antonio, will be the principal 

presider of this year 's Mass. The 

Hon. Kevin Patrick Yeary, Justice of 

the Texas Court of Criminal 

Appeals, will offer welcome 

remarks.  Thursday, Oct . 12, 2017 

5:30 p.m ., Banner representatives 

gather in the San Fernando Parish 

Hall 6 p.m ., Red Mass begins 

 San Fernando Cat hedral  

115 Main Plaza 

San Ant onio, Texas 78205  

Legal organizations wishing to be 

listed in the Red Mass program 

should RSVP their participation no 

later than Thursday, Sept . 21. 

Please include the name of the 

person who will carry the banner 

and his or her most advanced 

degree, such as J.D., in your RSVP.  

Banner  Car r iers RSVP Today 

For additional information, please 

contact Sister Grace Walle, St. Mary?s 

University School of Law campus 

minister, at 210-436-3063 or 

gwalle@stmarytx.edu. 



The Bexar County Women?s Bar 

Foundation (?BCWBF?) is pleased to 

present its charitable fundraising 

event, The Aut um n Af fair .  We 

appreciate your generosity and 

support over the years.  We ask you 

to consider serving as a sponsor for 

our 2017 Autumn Affair, which will 

take place on Thursday, Oct ober  

19, 2017, at the Pearl Stable, 

beginning at 6:00 p.m .  This year, 

Autumn Affair will celebrate the 

careers of two pioneering women 

jurists from the Fourth Court of 

Appeals, Former Chief Justice Alma 

Lopez and Justice Shirley Butts, with 

a continuation of our Legacy Video 

series, showcasing pioneering 

women lawyers and Judiciary from 

Bexar County, who have made a 

significant impact to the legal 

profession for women.  Our 

top-level Legacy sponsors will have 

prominent recognition in this year?s 

video.                                  

We are pleased to announce that 

the beneficiary for the 2017 Autumn 

Affair proceeds is Thru Project, which 

provides vital community support to 

teenagers aging out of foster care, in 

order to help them grow into 

independent adults.  Additionally, 

we will recognize two outstanding 

Bexar County women lawyers as 

recipients of our Belva Lockwood 

Outstanding Lawyer and 

Outstanding Young Lawyer Awards.  

We hope you will partner with us 

this year.  We want to thank our 

table sponsors (as of September 1, 

2017), for their support: 

Golden Globe:  2,500.00 

Chamberlain Hrdlicka 

Jackson Walker, L.L.P. 

Langley & Banack, Inc. 

Rosenblatt Law Firm, P.C. 

Schmoyer Reinhard, LLP 

 Tony: $1500.00 

Carol Jendrzey 

Church and Church, PLLC 

Aut um n Af fair  Sponsorship Inform at ion



Curl Stahl Geis, P.C. 

Dilley Law Firm, P.C. 

Hon. Luz Elena & Miguel Chapa 

and Hella & Tyler Scheuerman 

Hornberger, Fuller & Garza 

Javier and Suzanne Oliva 

Jefferson Cano 

Judge Renée Yanta & Nicole E. 

Jackson Law Firm, P.C. 

Norton Rose Fulbright 

Goldstein, Goldstein, Hilley & 

Orr 

Oliva, Saks, Garcia and Curiel, 

LLP 

Porter, Rogers, Dahlman & 

Gordon, P.C. 

Pulman, Cappuccio, Pullen, 

Benson & Jones, LLP 

San Antonio Bar Foundation 

Sara E. Dysart, P.C. 

Scott and Amanda Crouch

Schwegman Lundberg & 

Woesser, PA 

Strasburger & Price, LLP 

St. Mary?s University School of 

Law 

Tessmer Law Firm, PLLC 

Ye Kendall Inn 

Tables are alm ost  
sold out !  Please 

cont act  Hella 
Scheuerm an at  

hella@dil leylaw f irm .com  
if  you want  t o 

purchase a t able!



Lorem ipsum dolor sit 

amet, consetetur 

sadipscing elitr, sed diam 

nonumy eirmod tempor 

invidunt ut labore et dolore 

magna aliquyam erat, sed 

diam voluptua. 

TE



Planning is underway for 2018, 

and we are currently accepting 

nominations for candidates to fill  

positions on our Board of 

Directors.  We are looking for 

candidates who want to serve 

this great organization and no 

prior board experience is 

necessary.  

The nominating committee will 

meet in early October to present 

the slate of officers and director 

candidates at the October board 

of directors meeting.  If you or 

someone you know is interested, 

please submit your nomination 

to Greta McFarling at 

greta.mcfarling@txcourts.gov.  

Nominations will close at noon 

on Friday September 29, 2017.    

Call for  Nom inat ions for  t he Bexar  

Count y Wom en?s Bar  Board of  Direct ors



September is here and with its arrival 
comes cooler weather (hopefully), 
pumpkin and apple everything , and many 
sighs of relief from parents as the new 
school year begins.  For many, September 
represents a return to normalcy in their 
lives, but unfortunately not all children 
have this sense of ease when the first day 
of school looms on the calendar. Enter the 
Healy Murphy Center (HMC). HMC opened 
their doors in 1888 in the San Antonio 
area, when Margaret Mary Healy Murphy, 
a widowed Irish immigrant, decided to use 
her own money to start a school 
specifically to serve the at risk children of 
her city. She faced quite a bit of opposition 
from naysayers and hate groups alike but 
stood tall and defiant.  Now, over 120 
years later, her namesake still provides a 
safe and supportive campus for youth at 
risk of their lives falling apart before 
they?re even truly started.  (For a more 
detailed and interesting read on Ms. Healy 
Murphy please visit their website 
http://www.healymurphy.org/about-us/ ) 

HMC?s mission statement is not much 
changed from the day it opened, ?provide 
compassionate service to youth-in-crisis by 
focusing on individualized education in a 
non-traditional setting, early childhood 
development, and essential support 
services?. When a teen arrives for the first 
day of school, more than a traditional class 

schedule is provided. Classes are offered 
on flexible schedules and are self paced to 
accommodate employment, learning 
capabilit ies, counseling, and day care if the 
student has a child of their own. 
Counseling, therapy sessions and support 
groups help students find their life balance 
and the inner strength to stay motivated 
towards success. Career assistance and 
job placement help students become 
more self sufficient and prepared for the 
future. A case manager helps keep track of 
every student, making sure the path 
they?re on is the correct one.   Like most 
other high schools, there are also music, 
theater, photography, arts and sports 
programs for extracurricular activities. One 
of the unique aspects of HMC is it can also 
be used as a stepping stone back to the 
student?s regular high school. If a student 
simply needs to catch up on credits due to 
a rough patch of life, HMC can provide 
them the environment to do so. HMC also 
offers GED preparation and testing for 
individuals not enrolled in their programs. 

Students with young children are provided 
with daycare as well. At HMC?s daycare, the 
student?s child is taken care of with the 
same level of care the student enjoys. 
Open from 6:30 a.m. to 6:00 p.m. to 
children from 6 weeks to 5 years, free 
breakfast, lunch, and snack are provided 
as well as free weekly wellness checks with 

Healy Murphy Cent er : A Hist ory of  Helping

By: Kat hleen Church

http://www.healymurphy.org/about-us/


nurses from University of Texas 
Health Science Center School of 
Community Nursing.  Just as HMC is 
dedicated to their own students? 
development, they are dedicated to 
the development of their students? 
children, with individualized play 
time and curriculum. Needless to 
say, HMC cannot do this all on their 
own. It is only with the continued 
help from the surrounding 
community they can maintain their 
services and campus. Monetary 
donations are always useful, and 
their website has a list of what 
certain dollar amounts can buy for 
the students. For example, $50.00 
can send 15 students on a college 
visit trip! Bus passes, or money for 
bus passes, is also greatly 
appreciated so the students do not 
have to worry about transportation 
costs. If you would like to choose to 
donate something more tangible, 
there is also a wishlist on their 
website, and they are partners with 
the AmazonSmile program where a 
portion of purchases will be directly 
donated to them. 

 If you?re like me, school supplies 
shopping was somehow the most 
enjoyable part of the new school 
year, not the subsequent using of 
said school supplies. HMC can help 
you recapture that joy of buying 

school supplies without the 
expectation of homework as they 
appreciate all school supplies 
donations, as well as art supplies 
donations. Donations are needed 
especially for their daycare centers. 
Items such as diapers, bibs, or any 
baby clothing are requested as well 
as new books for the students to 
take home and read with their 
children. For a more comprehensive 
list, please visit their wishlist, 
http://www.healymurphy.org/support-us/. 
There are two volunteer positions at 
HMC. One is the role of a mentor to 
be matched with students who 
share the same interests or goals. 
Mentors will be asked to meet with 
their student for at least an hour 
once a week. The other volunteer 
position is ?baby rocker?. A ?baby 
rocker? will rock the babies, or read 
to and play with the infants and 
toddlers in the daycare center. For 
both of these positions, volunteers 
must go through a training 
program. 

If you are interested in helping the 
HMC, please visit their website, 
http://www.healymurphy.org/, or 
contact them via phone, 
210-223-2944 for their high school 
programs or 210-224-9569 for their 
child development/daycare center. 

http://www.healymurphy.org/support-us/
http://www.healymurphy.org/




The Bexar County Women?s Bar 

Foundation LEAD Academy has had a 

successful inaugural year, but don?t 

listen to us, see what our 2017 Class 

Members have to say by visiting 

https://www.facebook.com/bcwbfLEAD/. 

Each day this week, a different Class 

Member will be featured.  The LEAD 

Academy is a leadership-development 

program born out of a desire to assist 

women attorneys in attaining the 

highest level of success in their firms 

and organizations, in their 

communities, and in the legal 

profession by teaching participants to:

 - Lead in a way that is authentic and 

effective; 

- Empower themselves with self 

-awareness and self confidence; 

- Advance in their firms or 

organizations; and 

 - Develop robust professional 

networks. 

The LEAD Academy will begin with a 

two-day symposium, followed by 

quarterly seminars and a graduation 

celebration. Faculty for the symposium 

and seminars include local and national 

experts on wide-ranging topics 

including grit, authenticity and vision, 

risk taking, effective communication, 

business development, self-promotion, 

time management, people 

management, and self-care. In addition 

to instructional time, each session will 

include interactive workshops to allow 

participants to apply the lessons to 

their specific practices. Throughout the 

program, class members will have the 

unique opportunity to form 

relationships with and learn from 

successful, experienced women 

attorneys.  

Do you think you have what it takes to 

LEAD?  Applications materials will be 

released on September 11, 2017.  Visit 

www.bexarcountywomensbar.org/LEAD 

on September 11th for additional 

details. For more information or 

questions, please contact LEAD 

Academy Director, Tiffanie Clausewitz 

at tiffanie@rosenblattlawfirm.com or 

210-562-2900. Please contact Marissa 

Helm at marissa.helm@parallon.com or 

210-478-6800 if you would like to 

suggest class members or to request 

an application. 

https://www.facebook.com/bcwbfLEAD/
http://www.bexarcountywomensbar.org/LEAD






Last month we talked about ways to get involved. The State Bar 
has organized options to give, from housing, to money to time. If 
you would like to provide assistance, complete the State Bar of 
Texas Survey here.  You can donate money directly to the Texas 
Bar Foundation?s efforts to aid hurricane relief here. 

You can donate your time and services by giving brief advice, 
limited-scope service, or full representation to Harvey survivors, 
please complete the form at here. 

Resources, including CLE, for attorneys are available here and 
here.

SABA is raising funds here. 

 The North San Antonio Chamber of Commerce is rallying the 
business community for donations to the American Red Cross 
here.

If you would like to provide assistance and support to the San 
Antonio FoodBank as they distribute non-perishable food, 
supplies, and clothing to evacuees, please visit their website.  
Donations will be accepted at the Food Bank warehouse from 
8:00am ? 7:00pm or at the San Antonio City Council district 
offices.  A list of drop off locations can be found by clicking here.  

Getting questions about the impact of Texas HB 1774? This 
article may be helpful.

President 's Colum n

https://texasbar.informz.net/survistapro/sn.asp?gid=505FCF85-F0B1-4C93-BD73-29E73E3B7642
https://texasbar.com/Content/NavigationMenu/ForLawyers/DisasterResourcesforAttorneys/default.htm
http://www.pli.edu/Content/Seminar/Aftermath_of_Hurricane_Harvey_Disaster_Assistance/_/N-4kZ1z0zvu5?Ns=sort_date%7C0&ID=325985
https://www.sanantoniobar.org/sa-fundraiser-collection-drive/
https://www.sanantoniobar.org/sa-fundraiser-collection-drive/
https://www.redcross.org/donate/hurricane-harvey?scode=RSG00000E017&utm_campaign=Harvey&gclid=EAIaIQobChMIrsb5svqB1gIVS5J-Ch2w-w6cEAAYASAAEgI4wPD_BwE&gclsrc=aw.ds&dclid=CK7cirX6gdYCFVArTwodp1ULog
http://www.safoodbank.org
https://safoodbank.org/wp-content/uploads/2017/08/District-Council-Offices.pdf
https://www.jw.com/texas-house-bill-1774-hurricane-harvey/?utm_source=Vuture&utm_medium=Newsletter&utm_campaign=Hurricane%20Harvey%20Legal%20Updates&utm_content=texas%20house%20bill


 

The mission of the Bexar County 

Women?s Bar Foundation is twofold: to 

provide educational opportunities to 

its members; and to protect and 

strengthen local families by 

supporting legal and charitable 

programs.
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